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As you may have heard from your child, the school administered the Maine Integrated Youth 
Health Survey (MIYHS) to all of our students. Every two years the survey is given in schools 
across Maine, including the Gorham School District. The pwfose of the survey is to gather 
information on the health-related behaviors and attitudes of 51 through Iih grade students. The 
data is used to help school districts and our public health partners know how students' thinking 
and behavior around health has changed over time. It's used to develop plans for preventing 
teen alcohol and drug use as well as increasing the overall health of students. While the results 
of this survey will not be available until the fall, we wanted to take this opportunity to share with 
you some of the notable results from the 2013 MIYHS data and some of our ideas for improving 
our students' health. The data was prepared by our partners at the Public Health Program of 
The Opportunity Alliance and is attached. 

From the data sheet, you can see that we still have many young people in our community using 
drugs and alcohol on a regular basis. So what do we do about this problem? We all have to 
work together! The problem of teen alcohol and drug use is one the whole community shares and 
will require the whole community to come together to find solutions. 

For our part, Gorham High School and Middle School students are receiving substance abuse 
education in their health classes to understand the risks and consequences associated with 
underage drinking and drug use. Students in the elementary schools are participating in the 
DARE Program to enhance decision-making skills and making healthy choices. 

Faculty and staff are receiving substance abuse prevention training this year to expand and 
refine their knowledge of the challenges and dangers of alcohol and drugs, as well as best 
practice prevention tools. This will enhance their effectiveness working with their students. 

We know your job as parents is difficult so we want to continue to find way to support your 
prevention efforts. The Public Health Program can provide you with resources on how to talk to 
your child about drugs and alcohol, when you visit their website: www.publichealthprogram.org. 
The "Back Each Other Up" campaign can also provide support for you, by connecting you with 
other parents in an effort to support each other and work together. Please take a moment to go 
to the website, www. backeachotherup. org to sign the pledge saying you will not allow teens to 
drink alcohol or smoke marijuana in your house. 



Please know the Gorham School Department is committed to making our schools a safe place for 
students to learn. We are here to support you and the community to ensure we are graduating 
successful and healthy students. 

If you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions, please do contact the Principal of your 
child's school. 
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